
The Sunday Times sent ten bicycle lights to be assessed by Dr Gareth 
John, technical director of Photometric and Optical Testing Services, 
using a radiant imaging photometer. This facility is probably the most 
up-to-date independent lighting test laboratory in the UK, and it 
specialises in the precision measurement of lighting. The tests were 
devised by and conducted in the pdevised by and conducted in the presence of Chris Juden of the CTC, 
who also sits on the panel of the body creating the new international 
standard for bike lights.


